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Development Authority of Dawson County
Special Called meeting
Meeting Minutes
October 6, 2021

Location: Dawson County Chamber Board Room, Dawsonville, GA.

Attendees: Brian Trapnell; Tony Passarello; Gary Coates; Jere Allen; Dennis Fedoruk and Ex-Officio Mandy Power. Chamber of Commerce.

Absent: Tara Hardwick

Guest: none.

1. Call to Order. Called to Order at 6:03 p.m. by Tony Passarello, Chair.

2. Approval of the advertised Location, Quorum & Attendance. The Chair requested a motion that the meeting was being held in the duly advertised location, a quorum was reached, and board members signed and were in attendance. Confirmation that the Special Called Meeting was posted. The Chair requested a motion for approval of the advertised location, quorum & attendance. Motion to approve advertised location, quorum and attendance was made by Jere Allen. Seconded by Gary Coates. Passed 5-0. Allen, Passarello, Fedoruk, Coates and Trapnell in favor. None opposed.



3. Approval of the Agenda. The Chair requested a motion on the revised agenda. Motion to approve the agenda was made by Gary Coates. Motion was seconded by Brian Trapnell. Passed 5-0. Allen, Coates, Passarello, Fedoruk and Trapnell in favor. None opposed.



4. New Business.
A. Director of Economic Development search update - Mandy Power reviewed recruitment details with the Board. She outlined the Chamber of Commerce's plan to engage an executive search firm to augment the on-going efforts to identify a quality candidate for the open position of ED Director. The estimated cost of this service would be $22,500. Board discussion was made on the path forward and benefits of the Chamber’s plan. 

   	A motion by Gary Coates for the DADC to contribute 50% of the cost of the    	executive search fees, not to exceed $11,250; seconded by Brian Trapnell.
			Passed 5-0. Allen, Coates, Fedoruk, Passarello & Trapnell in favor. None 			opposed. 
		
		B. Intergovernmental Agreement for SPLOST allocation - the DADC draft of an     		    intergovernmental agreement with Dawson County Commission for the purpose 		    of accelerating access to the DADC specified allocation was previously approved 		    by the Board. To advise the DADC Board legal counsel was chosen. The approval 		    by the DADC Board to cover the cost of legal assistance was needed.

	A motion by Gary Coates for the DADC to authorize legal expense to assist 	in handling the intergovernmental agreement; seconded by Dennis 		Fedoruk. Passed 5-0. Allen, Coates, Fedoruk, Passarello & Trapnell in favor. 	None opposed. 

5. Executive Session - A motion by Gary Coates to go into executive session for the purpose of Real Estate and Personnel discussion; seconded by Brian Trapnell. Passed 5-0. Allen, Coates, Fedoruk, Passarello & Trapnell in favor. None opposed.

After motion to return to open meeting at the end of the Executive Session, the DADC Board reconvened. 


6.  Adjournment. The Chair opened the floor to entertain a motion to adjourn the October 6, 2021, executive session. Gary Coates made a motion to adjourn the October 6, 2021 special called meeting. Brain Trapnell seconded the motion. Passed 5-0. Allen, Coates, Fedoruk, Passarello & Trapnell in favor. None opposed. Meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Tony Passarello, Chair
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